
 Council Meeting of the Elstead Parish Council

was held in the United Reformed Church Hall, Elstead 

Monday 15 October 2012, commencing at 7.30pm

         Present:      Messrs P Murphy (Chairman), R C Terry, R Holroyd,
                            Mrs A Thomas, A Jones, L Davidsen, Mrs H Bird. 

                            Miss J Jacobs 
                            Also attending Cllr D Harmer SCC and 3 parishioners.

        Apologies for absence: - Mr B Morgan, Cllr J Else WBC

There was a presentation by James Giles of Natural England on the objectives of the fire warden scheme; to help support a partnership and adapt communities to prepare for wildfire, to increase the understanding and awareness for maintaining an at risk community and to develop wildfire protection plans. Thursley Parish Council is assisting in its development and people are needed to support the fire services. Further information and a structure will be developed in partnership with Parish Councils in the near future.
                                                

1.0      MINUTES:

           The minutes of the 17 September 2012 meeting were agreed and signed.

2.0      MATTERS ARISING

2143
Illegal dumping on Federal Mogul site – Clearly the matter is still far from settled and SCC is still pursuing the matter. There is nothing further to report at this stage. Mr Davidsen agreed to continue to monitor developments at the site. 
2209
The drainage ditch behind Hazelwood, which has an effect onto Milford Road
- Mr Murphy met Mr Ian Fowler the SCC Highways Officer to review this. Additional matters are of flooding in Redhouse Lane and outside the Chinese restaurant. Mr Fowler advised that the problems would be dealt with in due course when the jetting machine to clear the blocked drains was available. It was now necessary for WBC to clear their part of the ditch. Mr Murphy would ask Cllr Else to contact WBC to see if this matter could be attended to. Outstanding as jetting machine not currently available.
2354
BWs 69 and 504: work on clearing the ditch from JR’s land to Sandford Brook
is now underway. The MoD’s contractor will start work on clearing Sandford
Brook itself in the first week of October. When these works are complete, Surrey CC will carry out the restoration of BW 69.

2391
Affordable rural housing needs survey – The matter is now completed and a presentation will be given by the Rural Housing Trust at the next meeting. 
2408    Parking issues around the village green and other areas - Yellow lines were discussed at the various junctions around the village green and close to the school. It was agreed that Mr Murphy and Mrs Thomas would undertake a review of the various areas of concern around the village and report back at a further meeting. Parking adjacent to the Woolpack was getting worse and was a safety hazard, it was suggested that yellow lines be considered again for certain areas. It was felt that an item should be included on the website to undertake a public consultation when the Parish Council had a plan on what should be done.  
2422 
DZ car park: work on the new car park at Houndown Bottom is largely
complete. The Pitch Place parking area has also been enlarged. Dog waste bins will be placed at both sites (the one at Pitch Place is already there). New display boards will be put up at both car parking areas to advise the public of the types of military training being carried out and to indicate Rights of Way and permissive paths, along with advice on how best public access and military training can co-exist. Separate boards will indicate the wildlife interest of the areas. It is expected that the new car park will be ready for use within the next 6 weeks. The Parish Council will be informed of when the DZ car park will be closed. Height restriction barriers have been installed which are causing concern for horse box owners as they cannot get into the car parks.

2432
It was raised previously that the war memorial needed repairs and maintenance. A further quotation was awaited for the paving repairs. The additional quotation was not forthcoming so it was agreed to accept the quotation as supplied by Curto and Gittings Ltd. The works should either be completed or delayed until after the remembrance service on Sunday 11 November 2012. The Clerk would talk to Mrs Cheeseman about the arrangements for the Remembrance Sunday itinerary.
2452
Concerns have been expressed that planning infrastructure contribution funds 
received from the Guardian Court development were not being released by 
WBC to Surrey County Council. Mr Murphy has written to SCC Chief 
Executive seeking clarification on what was happening generally on this 
matter; a reply was awaited. Cllr Harmer would also pursue the matter.
2456
Elstead Sharks grant request Burford Lodge Recreation Ground – The maintenance works have been instructed. Mr Murphy has applied to WBC for a grant under the PIC fund. Tenders are being sought for the new goal posts. 
2458
Local bus service - Mrs Thomas has written to the bus companies and 
expressed concerns about the poor service being given. A new contractor had 
been appointed and a revised timetable had been issued to address these 
concerns as best they can. 
2461
Cycling on Hankley Common - Concerns have again been raised that 
Landmarc wardens are challenging cyclists and requesting them to stick to 
the bridleways (previously cyclists had freely used any of the tracks on the 
common). This is a concession because the byelaws prohibit 'vehicles of any 
kind', but in practice the MOD has never previously worried about cyclists 
using permissive tracks. The ability to use these permissive tracks is especially 
important, as many of the marked bridleways are very sandy, so very difficult 
to cycle on. Posts and 
better way markings and updated maps would be 
helpful. 
2471
Christmas lights – Following the request for Christmas lights, Mrs Bird has 
agreed to provide a number of lights. The Parish Council was very grateful. 
Should it be necessary to hire a cherry picker to install them the Parish 
Council agreed to fund this element.  
            2484
Mrs Bird suggested that trees around the pavilion at Thursley Road should be

cut back and brambles removed. Instructions would be placed when the quote 
for the tree removal on Burford Lodge recreation ground had been received.


2485
Woolfords Lane Cemetery – Bin collections have been resumed by WBC.                 

2486
Concerns were raised that the A3 Milford roundabout vegetation needs to be

cut back. This is a Highways Agency matter to sort out.
3.0
JUBLIEE PLAYGROUND
2487
The works are due to start imminently, the area has been fenced off and the area marked out for the new equipment. There is a slight rearrangement of the
smaller items of equipment which have been repositioned. The new sign wording was been considered and will be signed off shortly by all interested funders. The opening will be considered within the next few weeks when the programme is set by the contractors. It was agreed to accept the additional quote for the revised paved area ramp adjacent to the pavilion. The opening to be on the next agenda for discussion.
4.0
MEMORIAL TREE ON THURSLEY ROAD RECREATION GROUND
2488
A request has been received from a local parishioner to plant a tree on the recreation ground in memory of Keith Pierce. The tree will be a silver maple.
This was agreed by members.
5.0
MOD HANKLEY CONSERVATION MEETING
2489
Mr Murphy attended the recent meeting and gave a general update on the situation of the car parks and cycling on the commons as noted previously. Enforcement: the MoD recognised that the performance of the MOD Police
control centre was ‘variable’ and they had taken steps to secure improvements in order to provide better responses to reports of illegal activity.

Forestry activities: tree thinning will take place over the next few months on
both Hankley and Royal Commons, resulting in the removal of mature conifers. Some clear felling of diseased conifers will take place on Royal Common. Signs will be erected advising the public of impending operations and the MoD will supply information to put on the Parish Council website.

6.0
CATTLE GRAZING ON THE COMMONS
2490
Mr Murphy reported that he recently walked over Marley and Blackdown Commons, where cattle were freely grazing and did not appear to present problems for walkers or riders. He had since contacted the National Trust’s Head Warden for the area, who had advised that few problems had arisen since the introduction of the cattle some 6 years ago. It was suggested that if users of the commons had issues they should talk to the Head Warden who has considerable 
knowledge on the matter.
Mr Terry declared an interest in the matter and took no part in the debate.
7.0
WBC LOCAL TAX REDUCTION SCHEME

2491
Due to the current shortfall in local funding to WBC from Central Government 
and 
subject to the provisions of the forthcoming Local Government Finance Act, local 
councils will be required to have a referendum on the level of Council tax increase if, 
[a] the increase is defined as ‘excessive’ and [b] there is no minimum level or the rate 
is above any minimum level for the trigger of the referendum. Further information to 
follow.
8.0
PLANNING MEETING
2492
The minutes of the planning meeting held on 26 September 2012 were noted.
9.0
REPORTS, CONSULTATIONS AND REVIEW OF DOCUMENTS
2493
The reports received were noted.

2494
SCAPTC - AGM held on 27 September 2012 – Mr Jones attended and issued a report on the matter. This was noted.
2495    Citizens Advise Bureau AGM – Mr Jones agreed to attend.
10.0     CORRESPONDENCE 
2496
South East Coast Ambulance Service NHS Foundation Trust – Are embarking 
on a recruitment drive for volunteer Community First Responders  to help save lives 
in our area.  CFRs are members of the local community who are able to respond to 
life threatening 999 calls, including cardiac arrests, to look after members of their 
community until the ambulance arrives. They will provide a comprehensive training 
course. Details will be on the Parish Council web site.
11.0
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 

2497
Accounts for payment:

The following accounts for October are presented for payment:              £

*
C P Newman
- Salary October (net), meetings copies,                          528.13

             mileage, burial

*
HMRC – Tax payment Clerk                                                                    78.00

*
Mr A Jones – War memorial plants                                                          22.49

* 
Maxwell & Co – Preparation of salaries                                                   72.00                                              

*
United Reformed Church – Hire of hall                                                 50.00

*
ICO – Renewal fee                                                                                    35.00
* 
Mr R Stacey – Burial                                                                                30.00

*
Elstead Village Hall – Grant aid for cinema equipment                     1,000.00

*
Mr R Knight – General maintenance                                                     653.75
12.0     MATTERS RAISED BY PARISHIONERS 

2498
Various issues on FP 64 and BWs 69 and 504 were again raised. 

Mr Murphy is in contact with SCC on these matters and this was again covered in the body of the meeting. On FP64, it was agreed that if the matter remained outstanding for much longer the Parish Council would see if SCC would allow the Parish Council to undertake a temporary repair of the damaged bridge.
13.0     MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS (FOR NOTING)

            2499
Miss Jacobs agreed to be the representative in regard to Rights of Way issues, 



Mr Murphy agreed to obtain the previously held information from Mrs Place.

2500
Mrs Bird raised the matter of bonfires and the nuisance they have caused. It 
was pointed out this was an environmental issue and should be reported to 
WBC.

2501
It was noted that whilst a number of areas had their street lighting improved, a 
number of streets still had the older fittings. This is an ongoing programme.
2502
Mr Holroyd asked if the Parish Council could assist with a grant with regard to the resurfacing the existing footpath/road, Ham Lane. After a review the Parish Council concluded that it was unable to support such a request.










  Meeting closed 21.35
Page 1
Page 5

